

BEFORE THE
ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION
REGULAR OPEN MEETING
Thursday, June 20, 2024
Springfield, Illinois

Met pursuant to notice at 11:35 a.m.
Leland Building, 527 East Capitol Avenue,
Springfield, IL 62701.

PRESENT:

MR. DOUGLAS P. SCOTT, Chairman
MICHAEL T. CARRIGAN, Commissioner (WebEx)
CONRAD R. REDDICK, Commissioner
STACEY PARADIS, Commissioner
JUDGE SONYA TEAGUE KINGSLEY

Magna Legal Services

REPORTED BY: Andrew R. Pitts, CSR, RPR

1 License No. 084-4575
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

1 (Whereupon, the following
2 proceedings took place via
3 videoconferencing.)

4 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: We will move now to the
5 public utility agenda. There are edits to the
6 May 30th and June 5th, 2024, regular opening meeting
7 minutes.

8 Are there any objections to considering
9 these items together and approving the minutes as
10 edited?

11 (No verbal response.)

12 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the minutes as
13 edited are approved.

14 Turning to electric items, Item E1
15 concerns a complaint against Realgy Energy Services
16 for overcharged electric service in Lisle, Illinois.
17 The order dismisses the complaint without prejudice,
18 and the ALJ recommends approving the order.

19 Are there any objections to approving the
20 order?

21 (No verbal response.)

22 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
23 approved.

24 Item E2 concerns a complaint against
25 ComEd alleging ComEd overcharged the Complainants

1 for carbon-free resource adjustment charges. The
2 order agrees with ComEd and staff that Complainants
3 failed to state a claim upon which relief may be
4 granted and that the claims are barred by the filed
5 rate doctrine. Staff and the ALJ recommend that the
6 Commission grant the motion to dismiss with
7 prejudice.

8 Are there any objections to approving the
9 order and dismissing the matter with prejudice?

10 (No verbal response.)

11 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
12 approved, and the matter is dismissed with
13 prejudice.

14 Items E3 and E4 concern complaints
15 alleging incorrect billing due to tampering and
16 fraudulent service switching respectively. Parties
17 have filed stipulations and joint motions to
18 dismiss, and no contested issues remain. The orders
19 accept the parties' joint motions to dismiss and
20 dismiss the proceedings with prejudice. Staff
21 recommends approved the orders.

22 Are there any objections to considering
23 these items together and approving the orders?

24 (No verbal response.)

25 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders are

1 approved.

2 Item E5 concerns a rehearing on Ameren
3 Illinois' initial multiyear integrated grid plan and
4 rate plan in Dockets 22-0487 and 23-0082
5 consolidated. The proposed order establishes a rate
6 base and revenue requirement for test years 2024 to
7 2027 and approves the use of a projected 2023 rate
8 base to inform the test years.

9 There are substantive edits to the order.
10 The edits adopt staff and IFCUP's recommendation to
11 remove \$62.862 million of certain 2023 grid plan
12 objective projects from Ameren's 2023 rate base
13 finding them to be out of scope in this proceeding.

14 The edits find that in its order on
15 rehearing, the Commission expressly excluded new
16 grid plan investments from this rehearing and
17 declined to determine the prudence and
18 reasonableness of these investments in this
19 rehearing.

20 The edits further note that these costs
21 may be considered in other pending or future
22 proceedings before the Commission.

23 I move the edits. Is there a second?

24 COMMISSIONER PARADIS: Second.

25 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Second by

1 Commissioner Paradis.

2 Are there any objections to approving the
3 edits?

4 (No verbal response.)

5 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the edits are
6 approved.

7 Are there now any objections to approving
8 the order as edited?

9 (No verbal response.)

10 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
11 approved as edited.

12 Items E6 and E7 concern the
13 reconciliation of revenues collected under ComEd's
14 PORCB rider and rider UF respectively. Staff
15 reviewed the filings and recommends approving the
16 reconciliations. The orders approve the
17 reconciliations.

18 Are there any objections to considering
19 these items together and approving the orders?

20 (No verbal response.)

21 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders are
22 approved.

23 Items E8 and E9 concern applications for
24 certificates of service authority to install,
25 maintain, or repair electric vehicle charging

1 station facilities under Section 16-128(a) of the
2 Public Utilities Act. The orders grant the
3 certificates.

4 Are there any objections to considering
5 these items together and approving the orders?

6 (No verbal response.)

7 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders are
8 approved.

9 Item E10 concerns ComEd's proposed new
10 rider interval meter usage data, or rider IMUD.
11 Proposed order was served on the parties on
12 May 16th, 2024. The proposed order approves rider
13 IMUD.

14 There are substantive edits to the order.
15 The edits adopt staff's proposed language regarding
16 the protection of customer usage data. The edits
17 direct ComEd to add language to its proposed tariff
18 directing areas to take reasonable measures to avoid
19 the unauthorized disclosure of customer interval
20 data similar to the treatment of protected
21 information described in the Illinois Personal
22 Information Protection Act. The edits also make
23 technical corrections and add clarifying language to
24 various conclusions.

25 I move the edits. Is there a second?

1 COMMISSIONER PARADIS: Second.

2 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Second by Commissioner
3 Paradis.

4 Are there any objections to approving the
5 edits?

6 (No verbal response.)

7 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the edits are
8 approved.

9 Are there any objections to approving the
10 order as edited?

11 (No verbal response.)

12 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
13 approved as edited.

14 COURT REPORTER: Sir, could you slow down,
15 please. This is the court reporter. Could you slow
16 down a little bit, please.

17 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Sure.

18 COURT REPORTER: Thank you very much.

19 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: I'll try. I will give it a
20 shot. Thanks.

21 Items E11 through E13 concern
22 applications for certificates of service authority
23 to install distributed generation facilities. The
24 orders grant the expects.

25 Are there any objections to considering

1 these items together and approving the orders?

2 (No verbal response.)

3 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders are
4 approved.

5 Items E14 through E16 concern the
6 cancellation of certificates of service authority to
7 install energy efficiency measures. The orders
8 cancel the certificates.

9 Are there any objections to considering
10 these items together and approving the orders?

11 COURT REPORTER: Sir, this is the court
12 reporter again. You are just going very fast. I'm
13 sorry, but it's very fast. Could you please slow
14 down. We're trying to get an accurate record of
15 everything that's being said.

16 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Well, we're recording it so
17 you can go back later and get a -- this is -- I'm
18 going to keep going at this pace, so feel free to go
19 back later to the recording.

20 Items E14 through E16 concern the
21 cancellation of certificates of service authority to
22 install energy efficiency measures. The orders
23 cancel the certificates.

24 Are there any objections to considering
25 these items together and approving the orders?

1 (No verbal response.)

2 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders are
3 approved.

4 I will also say to the court reporter,
5 sir, that we've got a script that we'll send you.
6 So we're not deviating much, if any, from the
7 script. So we'll get that to you as well.

8 COURT REPORTER: Okay. Thank you.

9 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Items E17 through E20 concern
10 applications for certificates of services authority
11 to install energy efficiency measures. The orders
12 grant the certificates.

13 Are there any objections to considering
14 these items together and approving the orders?

15 (No verbal response.)

16 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders are
17 approved.

18 Moving on to gas items, Item G1 concerns
19 a complaint against Peoples Gas in Chicago alleging
20 a faulty meter resulted in overcharges. The parties
21 filed a stipulation and joint motion to dismiss with
22 prejudice, and no issues remain. The order grants
23 the joint motion to dismiss with prejudice, and the
24 ALJ recommends approving the order.

25 Are there any objections to approving the

1 order?

2 (No verbal response.)

3 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
4 approved.

5 Item G2 concerns a filing by Liberty
6 Utilities seeking special permission to file tariff
7 changes in less than 45 days' notice to correct a
8 mathematical error in the calculation of the credit
9 for the small industrial and small commercial, or
10 SI&C, customers under the rider volume balancing
11 adjustment, or rider VBA. Upon approval, Liberty
12 intends to file its tariff sheet on or before
13 June 24th, 2024, with an effective date of July 1st,
14 2024.

15 Are there any objections to granting
16 Liberty Utility's special permission to amend its
17 rider VBA tariff to correct the credit calculation
18 for SI&C customers?

19 (No verbal response.)

20 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, special
21 permission is approved.

22 Items G3 and G4 concern complaints from
23 the citizens utility board, or CUB, in Dockets
24 23-0066 and 23-0067, which concern Nicor and Ameren
25 Illinois' 2023 gas rate cases.

1 CUB requested compensation from the
2 Consumer Intervenor Compensation Fund for its
3 participation in the rate case.

4 The CICF administrator denied CUB's
5 request, finding the organization ineligible for
6 compensation.

7 CUB filed a complaint challenging the
8 CICF administrator's recommendation and requests a
9 investigation into the CIFC administrator's analysis
10 and process.

11 The ALJs recommend the Commission deny
12 CUB's complaint and decline to initiate an
13 investigation in both dockets, finding that CUB does
14 not qualify for compensation under
15 Section 9-229(b)(2)(b) of the Public Utilities Act.

16 On its own motion, the Commission issues
17 an order in both dockets denying CUB's request. The
18 orders provide further guidance to the program
19 administrator to ensure that in future award
20 recommendations, the administrator utilizes
21 consistent and justified methodologies across each
22 application.

23 The order agrees with CUB that sufficient
24 explanation is necessary when significantly reducing
25 a requested award amount.

1 I will call the roll to consider these
2 items together and approve the orders. If you would
3 like to approve the order, say aye. If you would
4 like to deny the order, say nay.

5 Commissioner Carrigan?

6 COMMISSIONER CARRIGAN: Aye.

7 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Commissioner McCabe?

8 COMMISSIONER McCABE: Aye.

9 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Commissioner Reddick?

10 COMMISSIONER REDDICK: Nay.

11 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Commissioner Paradis?

12 COMMISSIONER PARADIS: Aye.

13 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: And I vote aye. The ayes
14 have it, and the orders denying CUB's complaints in
15 Dockets 23-0066 and 23-0067 are approved.

16 Before we continue, are there comments
17 from Commissioners? Commissioner Reddick.

18 COMMISSIONER REDDICK: Thank you, Chair Scott.
19 I concur with the Commission's position regarding
20 the administrator's recommended prorating of the
21 award.

22 I disagree with the Commission's
23 acceptance of the CICF administrator's imposition of
24 a formal legal or statutory requirement that
25 prohibits certain utility classes. That stringent

1 formality is not found in the language of the
2 section under which the request was made. I will be
3 filing a brief written opinion.

4 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Thank you, Commissioner.

5 Turning to telecommunications items,
6 Item T1 concerns a request to withdraw an
7 application for certification as an eligible
8 telecommunications carrier in Illinois. The
9 applicant seeks to close the docket without
10 prejudice and refile its application at a later
11 date. Staff does not object.

12 Are there any motions to granting the
13 motion to withdraw without prejudice?

14 (No verbal response.)

15 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the motion to
16 withdraw is granted without prejudice.

17 Item T2 concerns an application for
18 certificate of service authority to operate as a
19 wireless provider of telecommunications services in
20 Illinois. The order grants the certificate.

21 Are there any objections to approving the
22 order?

23 (No verbal response.)

24 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
25 approved.

1 Item T3 concerns an application for
2 certificate of service authority to operate as a
3 reseller of telecommunications services in Illinois.
4 The order grants the certificate.

5 Are there any objections to approving the
6 order?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is
9 approved.

10 Moving on to other business, Item 01
11 concerns the Illinois Power Agency's summer 2024
12 indexed rec RFP procurement event to be held in
13 July 2024. More specifically, the item concerns the
14 approval of the program administrator's benchmark
15 methodology for evaluating bids for new utility
16 scale wind, solar, brownfields, and hydropower
17 projects.

18 Are there any objections to approving the
19 program administrator's benchmark methodology?

20 (No verbal response.)

21 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the program
22 administrator's benchmark methodology is approved.

23 Item 02 concerns approval of batches,
24 contracts, and confirmations under the Illinois
25 Solar For All program.

1 Are there any objections to approving the
2 program administrator's submissions?

3 (No verbal response.)

4 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the submissions
5 are approved.

6 Item 03 concerns the commission's
7 comments on the USDOE's initiation of Phase 2 of the
8 National Interest Electric Transmission Corridor
9 pursuant to Section 216(a) of the Federal Power Act.

10 Are there any objections to approving the
11 Commission's submission of the comments?

12 (No verbal response.)

13 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the submission
14 of the comments is approved.

15 Item 04 concerns a resolution to dedicate
16 in partnership with the Springfield Office of
17 Tourism the Horseshow Trail Plaque. The ICC's
18 Springfield office, the Leland Building, is the
19 birthplace of Springfield's iconic sandwich The
20 Horseshoe.

21 The Horseshow sandwich was invented at
22 the Red Lion Tavern, which was situated
23 approximately right here in this hearing room. In
24 fact, some of that infrastructure still stands
25 today. The wood doors and the lion head knockers

1 here are original.

2 To mark the Leland Building's
3 significance in Horseshoe sandwich history, in
4 partnership with the City of Springfield's Office of
5 Tourism, we unveiled a plaque this morning to mark
6 the building as a centerpiece for the digital
7 Springfield Horseshoe Trail campaign.

8 The ICC has proudly called the Leland
9 Building home for over 50 years, and we take pride
10 in recognizing and being part of this unique piece
11 of state and city history.

12 Are there any objections to adopting a
13 resolution?

14 (No verbal response.)

15 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the resolution
16 is adopted.

17 This concludes our agenda for today.
18 Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have any other matters
19 to come before the Commission?

20 JUDGE KINGSLEY: No, Mr. Chairman.

21 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Thank you. Do the
22 Commissioners have other business to discuss?

23 Commissioner Reddick.

24 COMMISSIONER REDDICK: Thank you, Chair Scott.

25 This is the last regular open meeting I

1 will share with my first advisor, Nathan Carrier.
2 Nate is leaving sooner than we expected to join a
3 major firm in its regulatory practice.

4 Nate's first major assignment here was
5 the research validating of very important
6 clarifications of the law governing evidentiary
7 analyses and Commission proceedings. The well
8 supported guidance provided in several then-pending
9 Commission orders will improve the conduct and
10 outcomes of future contested proceedings before this
11 Body.

12 I want to thank Nate for the spirited
13 debates we had on our team, his extensive research
14 on every issue, and his willingness to challenge my
15 positions. He even persuaded me a couple times.

16 I like to think that the lessons Nate
17 learned here were the things that made him
18 attractive to big law; however, I'm certain that the
19 same qualities and abilities that stood out to us a
20 year ago, with a tiny bit of ICC polish, were the
21 reasons this new firm came calling.

22 I know Nate will miss the collegial
23 atmosphere here, as well as the vigorous legal
24 arguments among advisors and commissioners, but the
25 attraction of being near family was strong and

1 appropriately decisive.

2 Nate has undoubtedly received sincere
3 best wishes and fond farewells from his colleagues,
4 but I wanted to acknowledge formally his
5 contribution to my office's team and to say publicly
6 what we have all told him privately: You will be
7 missed, and we wish you all the best.

8 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Thank you, Commissioner. And
9 thank you, Nate, for everything that you did for the
10 Commission, and we wish you the best of luck. So
11 thank you very much.

12 Any other Commissioners have business to
13 discuss?

14 (No verbal response.)

15 Hearing no other comments, and without
16 objection, this meeting is adjourned. Thank you.

17 (The proceedings were concluded at
18 11:51 a.m.)

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

1 STATE OF ILLINOIS)
) SS:
2 COUNTY OF C O O K)
3

4 I, ANDREW R. PITTS, Certified Shorthand
5 Reporter, duly qualified and commissioned for the
6 State of Illinois, do hereby certify that
7 heretofore, to-wit, on the 20th day of June, 2024,
8 I reported stenographically the proceedings had at
9 the hearing of the above-entitled cause, and that
10 the foregoing transcript is a true, correct, and
11 complete report of the entire proceedings had via
12 videoconferencing at the time and place hereinabove
13 set forth.

14
15 IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF: I have hereunto set my
16 hand and affixed my signature this 10th day of July,
17 2024.

18
19 *Andrew R. Pitts*

20 -----
ANDREW R. PITTS, CSR, RPR
21 License No. 084-4575
22
23
24
25



Magna

Key Contacts

Schedule a Deposition:
Scheduling@MagnaLS.com | 866-624-6221

Order a Transcript:
CustomerService@MagnaLS.com | 866-624-6221

General Billing Inquiries:
ARTeam@MagnaLS.com | 866-624-6221

Scheduling Operations Manager:
Patricia Gondor (E: PGondor@MagnaLS.com | C: 215-221-9566)

Customer Care:
Cari Hartley (E: CHartley@MagnaLS.com | C: 843-814-0841)

Director of Production Services:
Ron Hickman (E: RHickman@MagnaLS.com | C: 215-982-0810)

National Director of Discovery Support Services:
Carmella Mazza (E: CMazza@MagnaLS.com | C: 856-495-1920)

Billing Manager:
Maria Capetola (E: MCapetola@MagnaLS.com | C: 215-292-9603)

Director of Sales Operations:
Kristina Moukina (E: KMoukina@MagnaLS.com | C: 215-796-5028)

A		
a.m	18:20	6:7,15,19 7:5 8:4,9
1:7 19:18	agrees	9:1,10,25 10:14,24
abilities	4:2 12:23	10:25 14:21 15:5,18
18:19	ALJ	16:1,10
above-entitled	3:18 4:5 10:24	approximately
20:9	ALJs	16:23
accept	12:11	areas
4:19	alleging	7:18
acceptance	3:25 4:15 10:19	arguments
13:23	amend	18:24
accurate	11:16	assignment
9:14	Ameren	18:4
acknowledge	5:2 11:24	atmosphere
19:4	Ameren's	18:23
Act	5:12	attraction
7:2,22 12:15 16:9	amount	18:25
add	12:25	attractive
7:17,23	analyses	18:18
adjourned	18:7	authority
19:16	analysis	6:24 8:22 9:6,21
adjustment	12:9	10:10 14:18 15:2
4:1 11:11	Andrew	Avenue
administrator	1:25 20:4,20	1:8
12:4,19,20	applicant	avoid
administrator's	14:9	7:18
12:8,9 13:20,23	application	award
15:14,19,22 16:2	12:22 14:7,10,17	12:19,25 13:21
adopt	15:1	aye
5:10 7:15	applications	13:3,6,8,12,13
adopted	6:23 8:22 10:10	eyes
17:16	appropriately	13:13
adopting	19:1	B
17:12	approval	back
advisor	11:11 15:14,23	9:17,19
18:1	approve	balancing
advisors	6:16 13:2,3	11:10
18:24	approved	barred
affixed	3:13,23 4:12,21 5:1	4:4
20:16	6:6,11,22 7:8 8:8,13	base
Agency's	9:4 10:3,17 11:4,21	5:6,8,12
15:11	13:15 14:25 15:9,22	batches
agenda	16:5,14	15:23
3:5 17:17	approves	benchmark
ago	5:7 7:12	15:14,19,22
	approving	best
	3:9,18,19 4:8,23 6:2	
		C
		C
		20:2
		calculation
		11:8,17
		call
		13:1
		called
		17:8
		calling
		18:21
		campaign
		17:7
		cancel
		9:8,23
		cancellation
		9:6,21
		Capitol
		1:8
		carbon-free

4:1	6:25	commission's	considered
carrier	Chicago	13:19,22 16:6,11	5:21
14:8 18:1	10:19	commissioned	considering
Carrigan	CICF	20:5	3:8 4:22 6:18 7:4
1:13 13:5,6	12:4,8 13:23	Commissioner	8:25 9:9,24 10:13
case	CIFC	1:13,14,15 5:24 6:1	consistent
12:3	12:9	8:1,2 13:5,6,7,8,9	12:21
cases	citizens	13:10,11,12,17,18	consolidated
11:25	11:23	14:4 17:23,24 19:8	5:5
cause	city	commissioners	Consumer
20:9	17:4,11	13:17 17:22 18:24	12:2
centerpiece	claim	19:12	contested
17:6	4:3	compensation	4:18 18:10
certain	claims	12:1,2,6,14	continue
5:11 13:25 18:18	4:4	Complainants	13:16
certificate	clarifications	3:25 4:2	contracts
14:18,20 15:2,4	18:6	complaint	15:24
certificates	clarifying	3:15,17,24 10:19	contribution
6:24 7:3 8:22 9:6,8	7:23	12:7,12	19:5
9:21,23 10:10,12	classes	complaints	correct
certification	13:25	4:14 11:22 13:14	11:7,17 20:10
14:7	close	complete	corrections
Certified	14:9	20:11	7:23
20:4	colleagues	concern	Corridor
certify	19:3	4:14 6:12,23 8:21 9:5	16:8
20:6	collected	9:20 10:9 11:22,24	costs
Chair	6:13	concerns	5:20
13:18 17:24	collegial	3:15,24 5:2 7:9 10:18	COUNTY
Chairman	18:22	11:5 14:6,17 15:1	20:2
1:12 3:4,12,22 4:11	come	15:11,13,23 16:6,15	couple
4:25 5:25 6:5,10,21	17:19	concluded	18:15
7:7 8:2,7,12,17,19	ComEd	19:17	court
9:3,16 10:2,9,16	3:25,25 4:2 7:17	concludes	8:14,15,18 9:11,11
11:3,20 13:7,9,11	ComEd's	17:17	10:4,8
13:13 14:4,15,24	6:13 7:9	conclusions	credit
15:8,21 16:4,13	comments	7:24	11:8,17
17:15,20,21 19:8	13:16 16:7,11,14	concur	CSR
challenge	19:15	13:19	1:25 20:20
18:14	COMMERCE	conduct	CUB
challenging	1:2	18:9	11:23 12:1,7,13,23
12:7	commercial	confirmations	CUB's
changes	11:9	15:24	12:4,12,17 13:14
11:7	Commission	CONRAD	customer
charges	1:2 4:6 5:15,22 12:11	1:14	7:16,19
4:1	12:16 17:19 18:7,9	consider	customers
charging	19:10	13:1	11:10,18

D			
data 7:10,16,20	10:23	E4 4:14	5:15
date 11:13 14:11	dismissed 4:12	E5 5:2	expected 18:2
day 20:7,16	dismisses 3:17	E6 6:12	expects 8:24
days' 11:7	dismissing 4:9	E7 6:12	explanation 12:24
debates 18:13	distributed 8:23	E8 6:23	expressly 5:15
decisive 19:1	docket 14:9	E9 6:23	extensive 18:13
decline 12:12	dockets 5:4 11:23 12:13,17 13:15	East 1:8	F
declined 5:17	doctrine 4:5	edited 3:10,13 6:8,11 8:10 8:13	facilities 7:1 8:23
dedicate 16:15	doors 16:25	edits 3:5 5:9,10,14,20,23 6:3,5 7:14,15,16,22 7:25 8:5,7	fact 16:24
denied 12:4	DOUGLAS 1:12	effective 11:13	failed 4:3
deny 12:11 13:4	due 4:15	efficiency 9:7,22 10:11	family 18:25
denying 12:17 13:14	duly 20:5	electric 3:14,16 6:25 16:8	farewells 19:3
described 7:21	E	eligible 14:7	fast 9:12,13
determine 5:17	E1 3:14	energy 3:15 9:7,22 10:11	faulty 10:20
deviating 10:6	E10 7:9	ensure 12:19	Federal 16:9
digital 17:6	E11 8:21	entire 20:11	feel 9:18
direct 7:17	E13 8:21	error 11:8	file 11:6,12
directing 7:18	E14 9:5,20	establishes 5:5	filed 4:4,17 10:21 12:7
disagree 13:22	E16 9:5,20	evaluating 15:15	filing 11:5 14:3
disclosure 7:19	E17 10:9	event 15:12	filings 6:15
discuss 17:22 19:13	E2 3:24	evidentiary 18:6	find 5:14
dismiss 4:6,18,19,20 10:21	E20 10:9	excluded	finding 5:13 12:5,13
	E3 4:14		firm 18:3,21
			first

18:1,4	9:12,18,18		
following	governing	I	install
3:1	18:6	ICC	6:24 8:23 9:7,22
fond	grant	17:8 18:20	10:11
19:3	4:6 7:2 8:24 10:12	ICC's	integrated
foregoing	granted	16:17	5:3
20:10	4:4 14:16	iconic	intends
formal	granting	16:19	11:12
13:24	11:15 14:12	IFCUP's	Interest
formality	grants	5:10	16:8
14:1	10:22 14:20 15:4	IL	interval
formally	grid	1:9	7:10,19
19:4	5:3,11,16	Illinois	Intervenor
forth	guidance	1:2,5 3:16 7:21 14:8	12:2
20:13	12:18 18:8	14:20 15:3,11,24	invented
found		20:1,6	16:21
14:1	H	Illinois'	investigation
fraudulent	hand	5:3 11:25	12:9,13
4:16	20:16	important	investments
free	head	18:5	5:16,18
9:18	16:25	imposition	issue
Fund	hearing	13:23	18:14
12:2	3:12,22 4:11,25 6:5	improve	issues
further	6:10,21 7:7 8:7,12	18:9	4:18 10:22 12:16
5:20 12:18	9:3 10:2,16 11:3,20	IMUD	item
future	14:15,24 15:8,21	7:10,13	3:14,24 5:2 7:9 10:18
5:21 12:19 18:10	16:4,13,23 17:15	incorrect	11:5 14:6,17 15:1
	19:15 20:9	4:15	15:10,13,23 16:6,15
G	held	indexed	items
G1	15:12	15:12	3:9,14 4:14,23 6:12
10:18	hereinabove	industrial	6:19,23 7:5 8:21 9:1
G2	20:12	11:9	9:5,10,20,25 10:9
11:5	heretofore	ineligible	10:14,18 11:22 13:2
G3	20:7	12:5	14:5
11:22	hereunto	inform	
G4	20:15	5:8	J
11:22	history	information	join
gas	17:3,11	7:21,22	18:2
10:18,19 11:25	home	infrastructure	joint
generation	17:9	16:24	4:17,19 10:21,23
8:23	Horseshoe	initial	Judge
give	16:20 17:3,7	5:3	1:16 17:18,20
8:19	Horseshow	initiate	July
go	16:17,21	12:12	11:13 15:13 20:16
9:17,18	hydropower	initiation	June
going	15:16	16:7	1:4 3:6 11:13 20:7
			justified

12:21	6:25		
K	major	N	objective
K	18:3,4	Nate	5:12
20:2	mark	18:2,12,16,22 19:2,9	office
keep	17:2,5	Nate's	16:16,18 17:4
9:18	mathematical	18:4	office's
Kingsley	11:8	Nathan	19:5
1:16 17:18,20	matter	18:1	Okay
knockers	4:9,12	National	10:8
16:25	matters	16:8	open
know	17:18	nay	1:3 17:25
18:22	McCabe	13:4,10	opening
	13:7,8	near	3:6
L	measures	18:25	operate
language	7:18 9:7,22 10:11	necessary	14:18 15:2
7:15,17,23 14:1	meeting	12:24	opinion
law	1:3 3:6 17:25 19:16	new	14:3
18:6,18	Met	5:15 7:9 15:15 18:21	order
learned	1:7	Nicor	3:17,18,20,22 4:2,9
18:17	meter	11:24	4:11 5:5,9,14 6:8,10
leaving	7:10 10:20	note	7:11,12,14 8:10,12
18:2	methodologies	5:20	10:22,24 11:1,3
legal	12:21	notice	12:17,23 13:3,4
1:24 13:24 18:23	methodology	1:7 11:7	14:20,22,24 15:4,6
Leland	15:15,19,22		15:8
1:8 16:18 17:2,8	MICHAEL	O	orders
lessons	1:13	O	4:18,21,23,25 6:16
18:16	million	20:2,2	6:19,21 7:2,5,7 8:24
Liberty	5:11	O1	9:1,3,7,10,22,25
11:5,11,16	minutes	15:10	10:2,11,14,16 12:18
License	3:7,9,12	O2	13:2,14 18:9
2:1 20:21	missed	15:23	organization
lion	19:7	O3	12:5
16:22,25	morning	16:6	original
Lisle	17:5	O4	17:1
3:16	motion	16:15	outcomes
little	4:6 10:21,23 12:16	object	18:10
8:16	14:13,15	14:11	overcharged
luck	motions	objection	3:16,25
19:10	4:17,19 14:12	19:16	overcharges
	move	objections	10:20
M	3:4 5:23 7:25	3:8,19 4:8,22 6:2,7	
Magna	Moving	6:18 7:4 8:4,9,25	P
1:24	10:18 15:10	9:9,24 10:13,25	P
maintain	multiyear	11:15 14:21 15:5,18	1:12
	5:3	16:1,10 17:12	pace
			9:18

Paradis 1:15 5:24 6:1 8:1,3 13:11,12	15:11 16:9	14:19	recommends 3:18 4:21 6:15 10:24
part 17:10	practice 18:3	prudence 5:17	reconciliation 6:13
participation 12:3	prejudice 3:17 4:7,9,13,20 10:22,23 14:10,13 14:16	public 3:5 7:2 12:15	reconciliations 6:16,17
parties 4:16 7:11 10:20	PRESENT 1:11	publicly 19:5	record 9:14
parties' 4:19	pride 17:9	pursuant 1:7 16:9	recording 9:16,19
partnership 16:16 17:4	privately 19:6	<hr/> Q <hr/>	Red 16:22
pending 5:21	proceeding 5:13	qualified 20:5	Reddick 1:14 13:9,10,17,18 17:23,24
Peoples 10:19	proceedings 3:2 4:20 5:22 18:7,10 19:17 20:8,11	qualify 12:14	reducing 12:24
permission 11:6,16,21	process 12:10	qualities 18:19	refile 14:10
Personal 7:21	procurement 15:12	<hr/> R <hr/>	regarding 7:15 13:19
persuaded 18:15	program 12:18 15:14,19,21,25 16:2	R 1:14,25 20:4,20	regular 1:3 3:6 17:25
Phase 16:7	prohibits 13:25	rate 4:5 5:4,5,7,12 11:25 12:3	regulatory 18:3
piece 17:10	projected 5:7	Realgy 3:15	rehearing 5:2,15,16,19
Pitts 1:25 20:4,20	projects 5:12 15:17	reasonable 7:18	relief 4:3
place 3:2 20:12	proposed 5:5 7:9,11,12,15,17	reasonableness 5:18	remain 4:18 10:22
plan 5:3,4,11,16	prorating 13:20	reasons 18:21	remove 5:11
plaque 16:17 17:5	protected 7:20	rec 15:12	repair 6:25
please 8:15,16 9:13	protection 7:16,22	received 19:2	report 20:11
polish 18:20	proudly 17:8	recognizing 17:10	reported 1:25 20:8
PORCB 6:14	provide 12:18	recommend 4:5 12:11	reporter 8:14,15,18 9:11,12 10:4,8 20:5
position 13:19	provided 18:8	recommendations 12:20	request 12:5,17 14:2,6
positions 18:15	provider	recommended 13:20	requested 12:1,25
Power			

requests 12:8	15:16	significance 17:3	4:3 17:11 20:1,6
requirement 5:6 13:24	scope 5:13	significantly 12:24	station 7:1
research 18:5,13	Scott 1:12 3:4,12,22 4:11 4:25 5:25 6:5,10,21 7:7 8:2,7,12,17,19 9:3,16 10:2,9,16 11:3,20 13:7,9,11 13:13,18 14:4,15,24 15:8,21 16:4,13 17:15,21,24 19:8	similar 7:20	statutory 13:24
reseller 15:3		sincere 19:2	stenographically 20:8
resolution 16:15 17:13,15		sir 8:14 9:11 10:5	stipulation 10:21
resource 4:1		situated 16:22	stipulations 4:17
respectively 4:16 6:14	script 10:5,7	slow 8:14,15 9:13	stood 18:19
response 3:11,21 4:10,24 6:4,9 6:20 7:6 8:6,11 9:2 10:1,15 11:2,19 14:14,23 15:7,20 16:3,12 17:14 19:14	second 5:23,24,25 7:25 8:1,2	small 11:9,9	stringent 13:25
resulted 10:20	section 7:1 12:15 14:2 16:9	solar 15:16,25	strong 18:25
revenue 5:6	seeking 11:6	SONYA 1:16	submission 16:11,13
revenues 6:13	seeks 14:9	sooner 18:2	submissions 16:2,4
reviewed 6:15	send 10:5	sorry 9:13	substantive 5:9 7:14
RFP 15:12	served 7:11	special 1:3 11:6,16,20	sufficient 12:23
rider 6:14,14 7:10,10,12 11:10,11,17	service 3:16 4:16 6:24 8:22 9:6,21 14:18 15:2	specifically 15:13	summer 15:11
right 16:23	services 1:24 3:15 10:10 14:19 15:3	spirited 18:12	supported 18:8
roll 13:1	set 20:13,15	Springfield 1:5,9 16:16,18 17:7	Sure 8:17
room 16:23	share 18:1	Springfield's 16:19 17:4	switching 4:16
RPR 1:25 20:20	sheet 11:12	SS 20:1	
	Shorthand 20:4	STACEY 1:15	T
S	shot 8:20	staff 4:2,5,20 5:10 6:14 14:11	T 1:13
sandwich 16:19,21 17:3	SI&C 11:10,18	staff's 7:15	T1 14:6
scale	signature 20:16	stands 16:24	T2 14:17
		state	T3 15:1
			take 7:18 17:9
			tampering

4:15	16:17 17:7	various	withdraw
tariff	transcript	7:24	14:6,13,16
7:17 11:6,12,17	20:10	VBA	wood
Tavern	Transmission	11:11,17	16:25
16:22	16:8	vehicle	written
Teague	treatment	6:25	14:3
1:16 17:18	7:20	verbal	<hr/>
team	true	3:11,21 4:10,24 6:4,9	X
18:13 19:5	20:10	6:20 7:6 8:6,11 9:2	<hr/>
technical	try	10:1,15 11:2,19	Y
7:23	8:19	14:14,23 15:7,20	<hr/>
telecommunications	trying	16:3,12 17:14 19:14	year
14:5,8,19 15:3	9:14	videoconferencing	18:20
test	Turning	3:3 20:12	years
5:6,8	3:14 14:5	vigorous	5:6,8 17:9
TESTIMONY	<hr/>	18:23	<hr/>
20:15	U	volume	Z
thank	UF	11:10	<hr/>
8:18 10:8 13:18 14:4	6:14	vote	0
17:21,24 18:12 19:8	unauthorized	13:13	<hr/>
19:9,11,16	7:19	<hr/>	084-4575
Thanks	undoubtedly	W	2:1 20:21
8:20	19:2	<hr/>	<hr/>
then-pending	unique	want	1
18:8	17:10	18:12	<hr/>
things	unveiled	wanted	10th
18:17	17:5	19:4	20:16
think	usage	we'll	11:35
18:16	7:10,16	10:5,7	1:7
Thursday	USDOE's	we're	11:51
1:4	16:7	9:14,16 10:6	19:18
time	use	we've	16-128(a)
20:12	5:7	10:5	7:1
times	Utilities	WebEx	16th
18:15	7:2 11:6 12:15	1:13	7:12
tiny	utility	WHEREOF	1st
18:20	3:5 11:23 13:25	20:15	11:13
to-wit	15:15	willingness	<hr/>
20:7	Utility's	18:14	2
today	11:16	wind	16:7
16:25 17:17	utilizes	15:16	20
told	12:20	14:19	1:4
19:6	<hr/>	wireless	2023
Tourism	V	19:7,10	5:7,11,12 11:25
16:17 17:5	validating	wishes	2024
Trail	18:5	19:3	1:4 3:6 5:6 7:12
			11:13,14 15:11,13
			20:7,17
			2027

5:7 20th 20:7 216(a) 16:9 22-0487 5:4 23-0066 11:24 13:15 23-0067 11:24 13:15 23-0082 5:4 24th 11:13 <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">3</p> <hr/> 30th 3:6 <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">4</p> <hr/> 45 11:7 <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">5</p> <hr/> 50 17:9 527 1:8 5th 3:6 <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">6</p> <hr/> 62.862 5:11 62701 1:9 <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">8</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">9</p> <hr/> 9-229(b)(2)(b) 12:15			
---	--	--	--